

Personal Contact Info

204 S. Cromwell St.

Colfax, WA 99111

509-592-7486 cell
timwall79@hotmail.com

To view our church

website visit:

www.macedoniaindependent

baptist.com

Sending Church

Missions Baptist Church 407 Walkertown Guthrie Rd Winston-Salem, NC 27101 Phone: (336) 723-3775

Pastor Eric Combs

Mission Address

Macedonia World
Baptist Missions
P.O. Box 519
Braselton, GA 30517

Phone: (706) 654-2818 FAX: (706) 654-2816

Email: mwbm@mwbm.org

Romans 10:13-15

For whosoever shall call upon the name of the Lord shall be saved. How then shall they call on him in whom they have not believed? and how shall they believe in him of whom they have not heard? and how shall they hear without a preacher? And how shall they preach, except they be sent? as it is written, How beautiful are the feet of them that preach the gospel of peace, and bring glad tidings of good things!

The Wall Family Missionaries to Washington State



September 5, 2024

Dear Praying Friends,

We held Vacation Bible School August 5th-9th. We had 22 children attend that week! We had several kids that have been before plus a few new ones! Altogether, the kids said an amazing 225 Bible Verses that week! Pray that the messages heard this week would work in the hearts of the children! During the Wednesday evening VBS, our missionary to South Africa, Bro. Richard Badgett and his wife, Laura, were with us. Bro. Badgett taught the Bible Class and the kids enjoyed a lesson on African elephants and following the leader.

On Monday, August 19th, I started the day out tired and not feeling well. As the day went on, I was nauseous and my left arm felt weak. Around 5pm we checked and found that my blood pressure was elevated. We went to our local ER and the EKG showed something going on with my heart. I was air-lifted to a hospital in Spokane. They immediately took me to the cath lab. I ended up having a heart attack and had one stint put in to open up a blocked artery. I spent two days in the hospital and then was able to come home. Other than just getting tired, I am feeling great! I feel better than I did before because I have better blood flow to my heart! I praise the Lord for His protection and healing!

Thank you to everyone who has been praying about our church transition! I had already planned to preach a series of four messages on August 25th and September 1st leading up to our vote on September 1st. Six days after having a heart attack the Lord gave me strength and I was able to preach the morning and evening services! I preached on "The Pastor's Responsibility to the Church" and "The Qualifications of the Pastor." We also had a potluck that day after services. On Sunday, September 1st, I preached "The Church's Responsibility to the Pastor" and "The Charge to the Pastor." After the evening service, the church voted unanimously for Riley Reno to be the next pastor of Macedonia Baptist Church. We praise the Lord for His hand of providence throughout this transition. The people of Colfax will always be embedded in our hearts and saying goodbye will not be easy, but we know that the Lord has directed every step and He will continue to guide us and the church here.

We have been preparing for our upcoming county fair that runs September 5th-8th. Our church has a fair booth where we have a game for children to play and give out packets with a church invitation, tracts, and an invitation to our Fall Festival. This is the largest event in our county each year. Please pray for opportunities to witness and share the gospel! Pray for souls to be saved through this outreach!

After the fair, we will celebrate our church's 19th anniversary on September 8th. On September 14th we will have a river baptism where I will be baptizing Peter, a young man in our church. Our church has also planned a special goodbye celebration for us that day.

After this, we will be starting a furlough to report back to our supporting churches. We will have more information about this soon and will start contacting pastors to schedule meetings. We will also be visiting new churches to gain additional support to continue our ministry in the Northwest. We want to say how much we appreciate each and every one of you for your fervent prayers over these past few months. The Lord has been faithful for 19 years as we have served in Washington State, and we know He will continue to lead, guide, direct, and meet every need!

In Christ.

Tím, Jennífer, Jason, & Layla Wall